
Message 

From: Rosie Bate-Williams [RBate-Williams@nol0.gov.uk] 
Sent: 21/12/2021 16:52:04 
To: Poole, Damon [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group 

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=7d5307b9b6c84ccab56103e9f823c552-DPoolel] 
Subject: Fwd: [STRICTLY EMBARGOED UNTIL 17:00 TUESDAY 21 DECEMBER] PM video message on Christmas [OFFICIAL] 

Get Outlook for iOS 
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Sent: Tuesday, December 21, 2021 4:27:33 PM 

To:! NR le .  NRj@no10.gov.uk> 

Subject: [STRICTLY EMBARGOED UNTIL 17:00 TUESDAY 21 DECEMBER] PM video message on Christmas [OFFICIAL] 

Dear member of the media, 

Please see below a short release and transcript of a video message from the Prime Minister today. This is 
strictly embargoed until 17.00 when this will be shared from his official Twitter account. 

Many thanks, 

Georgia 

STRICTLY EMBARGOED UNTIL 17:00 TUESDAY 21 DECEMBER 

The Prime Minister has today confirmed no further Covid restrictions will be put in place before Christmas. 

He said there is currently not enough evidence on the severity of Omicron, the hospitalisation rate and the 
impact of the booster rollout to justify tougher measures before Christmas. 

However the Prime Minister is clear the situation is finely balanced and remains difficult across the country, 
with the Omicron variant continuing to surge and cases at an all-time high. 

The government will continue to monitor the data closely and will not hesitate to act after Christmas if 
necessary. 

He urges people to exercise caution and to continue to follow the guidance, including by wearing a mask 
indoors when required, keeping fresh air circulating and taking a test when visiting vulnerable and elderly 
relatives. 

Most importantly, he urges everyone yet to do so to Get Boosted Now. 

A transcript of the Prime Minister's words is below. 

You can download a link to the video for use after the embargo lifts here: https://we.tl/t-OTJNRxbG7q 

PM video transcript checked against delive 

Good afternoon everybody. 

I wanted to update you quickly on the latest Covid situation. 
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There is no doubt that Omicron continues to surge with a speed unlike anything we've seen before. 

The situation remains extremely difficult but I also recognise that people have been waiting to hear whether 
their Christmas plans are going to be affected. 

So what I can say tonight, is that naturally we can't rule out any further measures after Christmas - and we're 
going to keep a constant eye on the data, and we'll do whatever it takes to protect public health. 

But in view of the continuing uncertainty about several things — the severity of Omicron, uncertainty about the 
hospitalisation rate or the impact of the vaccine rollout or the boosters, we don't think today that there is 
enough evidence to justify any tougher measures before Christmas. 

We continue to monitor Omicron very closely and if the situation deteriorates we will be ready to take action if 
needed. 

What this means is that people can go ahead with their Christmas plans but the situation remains finely 
balanced and I would urge everyone to exercise caution, to keep protecting yourselves and your loved ones, 
especially the vulnerable. 

And remember to keep following the guidance - wear a mask indoors when required to do so, keep fresh air 
circulating, and take a test before you visit elderly or vulnerable relatives. 

So, if you have not done so already then please drop everything, find a walk-in or go online and make an 
appointment and Get Boosted Now. 

ENDS 

- --------- N R----------, 
Newsdesk, Prime Minister's Press Office 
10 Downing Street, London, SW1A2AA 

For latest news and information from Downing Street visit: http://www.gov.uk/numberl0 
Follow Number 10 on Twitter: http://twitter.com/10DowningStreet 
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